VNI: Failure of holding second extraordinary General meeting of Shareholders 2018
On 20/ 12/ 2018, Viet Nam Land Investment Corporation announced the failure of holding second extraordinary General meeting of Shareholders 2018 as follows:
To:

· State Securities Commission

· Hanoi Stock Exchange

Company: Viet Nam Land Investment Corporation
Headquarter address: B17, Street D4, Phu My Resettlement Area, Phu My Ward, District 7, Ho Chi Minh City 

Tel.: 028 3 785 1501/ 028 3 785 1502

Information disclosure officer: Mr. Tran Binh Long – chairman of Board of Directors cum Legal representative

Content:

Based on Minutes No. 18/ 08/ BB- VNI on conditions for holding the second extraordinary General meeting of Shareholders 2018 on 20/ 11/ 2018, Viet Nam Land Investment Corporation would like to announce as follows:

According to program of Viet Nam Land Investment Corporation, Board of Directors of Viet Nam Land Investment (who convened this extraordinary General meeting of Shareholders) sent Notice of the Meeting to all shareholders of the Company and expected that the second extraordinary General meeting of Shareholders 2018 of the Company will be held at 2:00 PM on 20/ 12/ 2018. Viet Nam Land Investment prepared and implemented procedures for holding the Meeting in compliance with regulations of existing State law. At 2:35 PM on 20/ 12/ 2018, Organization Committee of the Meeting welcomed and checked shareholders’ status and announce result of checking shareholders’ status later. According to the Organization Committee’s announcement, shareholders participating in the Meeting represented 3,745,889 voting shares (equivalent to 36.17% of total number of voting shares (10,337,276 shares))
Based on regulations of Article 141 of Enterprise Law No. 68/ 2014/ QH13 and Article 18 of Charter of Viet Nam Land Investment Corporation, the second extraordinary General meeting of Shareholders 2018 of the Company was not eligible to be held (number of shareholders participating in the Meeting represented less than 51% of total number of voting shares). The Company cancelled the Meeting and planned to convene the second extraordinary General meeting of Shareholders 2018 the third time. 
